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Dear Mr. Alexander:

Thank you very much for your letter of July 28, 2020 regarding CPRA request 019-090.
My sincere apologies for not providing responsive documents sooner. UCSF had been
working on the reply, and | see now that | did not transmit the documents as | had
intended.

Please find attached 9 pages of responsive documents. Redactions have been made to
some content pursuant to California Government Code Sections 6254(c) and 6255,
which state that an agency may justify withholding any record by demonstrating that the
record in question is exempt under express provisions of the code, or that “on the facts
of the particular case the public interest served by not making the record public clearly
outweighs the public interest served by disclosure of the record.” After a series of
incidents of harassment, vandalism, and threats against researchers, the University of
California began to routinely redact names and location information from records related
to sensitive research projects in order to protect the safety of individuals working in
those areas.

UCSF has identified an additional 65 pages of responsive documents and is reviewing
them for potentially exempt information now. The University appreciates you setting the
date of Friday, August 7, 2020, for full compliance. UCSF will provide the additional
documents as soon as possible and under no condition beyond that deadline.

The University does note that the fifth element of the request is overly broad: “Any
official University of California San Francisco staff, trustee and faculty memorandums,
email, or other communications regarding Planned Parenthood, Planned Parenthood
Affiliates of California, or Planned Parenthood Federation of America.” The University
would like to assist you in making a focused request that can be processed. One way to
do that would be to list a date range or specific individual involved in correspondence.

Again, | regret the need for you to send a reminder and request for status.
Sincerely,

Brenda Gee

Communications, Policy, and Records

Office of the Executive Vice Chancellor and Provost

cc: Terrisa Bukovinac



